# Mossley C.E. Controlled Primary School

"They shall have life, life in all its fullness." (John 10:10)





### Dear Families,

We've had a wonderful couple of weeks here at school, full of learning, laughter, and new achievements. The children have been busy and enthusiastic, and it's been a joy to see their hard work shining through. Looking ahead, we're especially excited about the upcoming Harvest celebrations, our sports events, and the choir performance – lots of memorable moments to come!

# Year 5/6 Boys' Football League

Our Year 5/6 boys' football team took part in the first round of league fixtures this week. The team played four matches, winning three and losing just one – a fantastic achievement! What impressed us most was the way the boys worked together, supported one another, and showed great sportsmanship throughout. They represented the school wonderfully, and we are all very proud of them. The team is already looking forward to the next round of fixtures, and we can't wait to see how they get on.

#### **European Day of Languages**

This week we enjoyed celebrating the European Day of Languages, with a special spotlight on French! The children had fun learning new words and phrases, exploring French songs and stories, and even trying out some French games. It was a fantastic opportunity to celebrate the joy of language learning and to see how exciting it can be to discover another culture.



# **Mossley Values**

Our value this half term is compassion. Each class has completed an activity that centres around this value. Our pupils have been thinking about what compassion means to us and how we can show this to others around school, at home and within the community. The children have completed a variety of activities that have been added to displays in their classrooms.



# **Dates for Your Diary**

- 30/9/25 Year 5 &6 X-Country @EBA
- 2/10/25 Year 5 & 6 Girls Football @CHS, Year 3 & 4 Girls Football @CHS
- 3/10/25 PTA coffee morning drop in, PTA Donut sale
- 6/10/25 Year 6 Holland meeting Teams
- 9/10/25 Year 3 &4 X -Country @EBA

#### Reminders

Please ensure children bring a coat each day as the weather begins to turn.

Our priority is to support every child. Class teachers are available via Dojo, and I'm always happy to hear from you directly at head@mossleyce.cheshire.sch.uk

Let's work together to make this term memorable.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Helen Harrison